Custer County Library Board
Minutes
November 12, 2014




      

    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, November 12th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Amy Kirk, Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· October 8th Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The checking account as of 10/31/14 has a balance of $15,127.58, of which $69.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $802.93 is otherwise reserved.  
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

The October Spreadsheet had not been received and no report was given.
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for October.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Facebook Class @ Senior Center
· Book Sale

· “Bring Your Own Device” for Seniors
· Accreditation Application

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Part 6 of the Trustee Training Academy Series (Advocating for the Library) was shown at the close of the meeting.  Diane, Mickey, Marlene, and Doris Ann stayed for the training.  Bill and Amy had completed the session independently. 
· Distribute Revised Bylaws Adopted on October 8th, 2014
The Revised Bylaws were distributed to be kept in the Trustees’ binders.  Trustees suggested that future drafts of documents should contain the date of the draft in the header.

NEW BUSINESS: 
· Funding Request to Foundation to Finance Ad Campaign
Doris Ann had drafted a letter to the Foundation Council from the Library Board for Diane’s signature.  The letter requested funding of $1,600 for 26 – 9” ads to run in every other edition of the Chronicle for one year.  After discussion, Mickey made a motion to ask for funding not-to-exceed $3,200 in order to run 52 – 9” ads, one in each edition of the Chronicle.  Marlene seconded the motions.  The motion carried unanimously.

· Trustee Training Academy
Doris Ann asked the Trustees to be prepared to discuss “the impact the Trustee Training Academy had on the library and library board” at its December meeting.  She will need to write a 2-page report to submit to the State Library along with a copy of our 5-year plan.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Junior Maker Workshops – November 19th and December 3rd & 17th from 3 to 6 p.m.
· Book Signing with Cheryl Smith – November 21st at 11:00 a.m.
· Black Hills Area Librarian and Trustee Training – November 21st 
· Library Christmas Meal – December 10th 
· Writing Workshop with Ken Steinken on January 17th from 1 to 4 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   December 10th @ 10:00 a.m.
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
